
www.vets4pets.com

Vaccinations for cats, dogs & rabbits
For each stage of vaccination, for a limited time only.

Call 01934 631 777
141 Milton Road, Weston-Super-Mare,
North Somerset BS22 8AA
Open 8.30am-7pm Mon-Fri, 9am-12 noon Sat

Protect 
your pet

Unbelievable, we know! Protection for your pet and peace of mind for you, and all from
just £10! Our vaccination offer provides protection against life threatening diseases
affecting cats, dogs and rabbits, whether it be part of a primary course, (comprising two
stages), or a regular booster. But don’t delay, this offer is on for a limited time only, so
visit Weston-Super-Mare Vets4Pets today and let your pet enjoy a safer tomorrow.
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Dear Friends,

I welcome the opportunity to write to you as 
a representative of one of the Banwell church 
communities, alongside the new Methodist 
Minister and the Vicar of St.Andrews.

The medieval church of St.Andrew was built 
in 1380 to serve the needs of a population 
that was then entirely Roman Catholic. But 
when a new Headmaster of Banwell School 
arrived in 1946 he and his family were the 
only Roman Catholics in the village. There 
was no longer a church for them and they 
had to journey to Cheddar for their Sunday 
Mass. Bob Cousins contributed actively to 
the parish life there and before he died left a 
beautiful fresco which he painted of the Vir-
gin Mary surrounded by the Apostles. This 
was in honour of the new church which was 
to be built in Cheddar in 1966 dedicated to 
Our Lady Queen of Apostles. It may be seen 
today above the inner church doors.      

It was not long before the Cousins family 
were joined in Banwell by other Catholics 
and they became, and are, amongst the most 
active parishioners of the local Catholic 
parish of Cheddar. Over the years they have 
engaged  in fund raising and  were prime 
supporters of the project to build the new 
church in Cheddar. They launched an annual 
bazaar which eventually became the Banwell 
Market held in October.

It is good to recall key members of our dif-
ferent church communities, to reflect on the 
struggles and achievements, but today we 
are challenged to reach out to one another 
ecumenically, to work together as Christians 
and build bridges with those of other faiths 
and with people of good will who have the 
interests of Banwell at heart.

I am grateful for the friendship, co-opera-
tion and support that is shared between our 
churches particularly amongst fellow clergy. 
An expression of this is the weekly Prayer 
Meeting and Breakfast every Friday at 7am 
which has drawn together all the clergy 
and ministers from Banwell, Winscombe, 
Sandford, Congresbury, Wrington and 
myself from Cheddar for over two years. 
There is a personal commitment on the part 
of each one of us which we would like to 
see in the development of similar personal 
commitments between the  members of our 
respective churches with one another.

 Good personal relationships are essential to 
fostering Christian Unity and give the lie to 
all the arguments  and divisions featured in 
the national media.

At the beginning of February Christians 
celebrate Candlemass - carrying candles into 
church, shedding light in darkness, to recall 
the time when the baby Jesus was taken 
into the Temple in Jerusalem and the aged 
Simeon took him in his arms and cried out 
that the little one would become a Light to 
the Nations. We pray that the world will find 
new hope as it looks at Jesus Christ and his 
followers today. For this to happen locally 
our churches  need to work together and 
witness more actively than ever before. We 
need to be a people who light up our own 
village community and provide  inspiration 
to all concerned to build a better world.

With prayers and good wishes,
Fr.Peter Slocombe

Roman Catholic  
Parish Priest of Cheddar

Thought For The Month
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PAINTER  &  DECORATOR

High quality guaranteed
30 years experience

fully insured - free estimates

call
Mike Worrall. 

823696 or 07747 102287

Prayer
The Church families of St. 
Andrew’s and Banwell Meth-
odist Church will be praying 
for the people in your area on 
the following Sundays.

February
	 5th 	 William Daw Close
	 12th	 Wint Hill
	 19th	 Wolvershill Batch
	 26th	 Wolvershill Park

March
	 5th	 Wolvershill Road
	 12th	 West Garston
If you have any special prayers or concerns, 
whether for yourself, one of your family or 
for a neighbour (e.g. someone who is sick: 
getting married: seeking employment: going 
away to work or college: or in any kind of 
trouble or difficulty), please ring one of the 
following numbers either to have a chat, or 
leave a message, or make an appointment for 
one of us to visit you, or vice versa.
The Revd. Sam,	 852314
The Revd. D. & Mrs. H. Lockyer 822320

A.R. THORNE (NPTC cert)

T R E E  S E R V I C E S
Tel: 01934 420142 Mob: 07765 406689

L O G S  F O R  S A L E ,  T R E E  F E L L I N G

S T U M P  G R I N D I N G ,  R E - S H A P I N G
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FREE QUOTATIONS
AND CONSULTATIONS

FULLY INSURED

ESPAÑOL
Enjoy learning Spanish

Would you like to learn helpful language for 
your next visit to Spain or Latin America?  
Perhaps you would like to improve your 
GCSE performance?  I am an experienced 
language teacher and have long-standing 
links with Spain and Latin America.  I can 
offer tailored language sessions for adults 
and children.  I look forward to sharing my 
enthusiasm for the Spanish language and 
culture.

For more details, contact Angela: 822 654 
or 07951 040 336.

Marriage requires falling in love many 
times – always with the same person. 

Anon

Happy moments, praise God.

Difficult moments, seek God.

Quiet moments, worship God.

Painful moments, trust God.

Every moment, thank God.

Banwell Playgroup for rising 3s-5yr. olds meets Monday to Friday during term-time 9.00am - 11.30am. For 
more information please contact the Playgroup on 823404 or Wendy Lloyd 820605.

Baby/Toddler Group meets every Friday morning 9.30am -1.45am. at the Scout Hut. 
Contact Jane Gomm 822972.

Banwell Fish Scheme: Chairman Mrs Dinah Harrison 822344. Lift Co-ordinator Mrs G Boddy 823621. 

Village Hall Booking Secretary: Mr David Westlake 30 Knightcott Road, Banwell. Tel: 822433.

Youth & Community Centre Booking Secretary: Jo Duffy (parish clerk) 824210, email clerk@banwell.org

Methodist School Room Hire Bookings Tel: 822873 or 822066

Banwell-Potigny Twinning Assoc. Contact Jeanne Evans 823878

Banwell Bridge Club Contact: Roger Boland Tel: 820615 or Meg Tillotson Tel: 823252

St. Andrew’s
		  8.00 am	 Holy Communion
		  10.00 am	 Sung Eucharist		
		  3.30 pm	 Evensong
1st Sunday	 7.15 pm	 Young at Heart	
Fri. 3rd March 	 7.00 pm	 Women’s World Day of Prayer Service	

METHODIST
		  10.30 am	 Morning Service & Sunday School
		  6.30 pm	 Evening Service

ROMAN  CATHOLIC Cheddar
Sunday	 9.00 am	 Mass 

Services In Our Churches

ALL WELCOME

Please note our new 
email address & 

website
theeditor@banwellparishnews.org.uk

www.banwellparishnews.org.uk

From the Registers
Baptisms

	 January

 		  15th    Joshua John Mills

 		  29th    Olivia Rose Damerell

theeditor@banwellparishnews.org.uk theeditor@banwellparishnews.org.uk

theeditor@banwellparishnews.org.uk theeditor@banwellparishnews.org.uk
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Pre-school 
Success
At last we have good news to report for 
Banwell Pre-school Playgroup and Out-of-
school Club! We have been successful in 
obtaining a grant to build a new log style 
building on the site behind the school. We 
hope to start work on site in the next month. 
Thanks to the local community for their 
continued support.

We also wanted to remind any parents 
(including Yr. 7 at Churchill) that our 
Out-of-school club runs five days a week, 
3.15pm-6.00pm. We are Ofsted registered 
and provide excellent childcare for either 
working parents or just extra “entertain-
ment.” We have a varied programme of 
activities and often have theme nights and 
trips out. The cost is £6.50 for the first child 
and £5.00 for the second. We also offer an 
hour rate of £3.50, which is ideal for that bit 
of extra time in the afternoon. Pick-ups from 
other schools can be arranged. Registration 
packs available from Banwell Playgroup.

Contacts  Enid Clark  07773573028
               Banwell school  01934 822498
               Jane Gomm  07870461327

Anyone can admit they were wrong; 
the true test is admitting it to someone 
else.

When You’ve 
Lost The One 
You Love
Written by a grieving husband 

There are moments in life when you miss 
someone so much that you want to pick 
them from your dreams and hug them. So 
dream what you want to dream; go where 
you want to go; be what you want to be, 
because you have only this one life and one 
chance to do all the things you want to do. 

May you have enough happiness to make 
you sweet, enough trials to make you strong, 
enough sorrow to  keep you human, enough 
hope to make you happy. 

Always put yourself in others’ shoes. If you 
feel that it hurts you, it probably hurts the 
other person, too. 

The happiest of people don’t necessarily 
have the best of everything; they just make 
the most of everything  that comes along 
their way. 

Happiness lives for those who cry, those 
who hurt, those who have searched, and 
those who tried, for only they can appreciate 
the importance of people who have touched 
their lives. 

Love begins with a smile, grows with a kiss 
and ends with a tear. The brightest future 
will always be based on a forgotten past. 
You can’t go on well in life until you let go 
of your past failures and heartaches. 

When you were born,  you were crying and 
everyone around you was smiling. Live 
your life so that when you die, you’re the 
one who is smiling and everyone around 
you is crying and smiling.

How many Christians does it take to 
change a light bulb? Three: but they’re 
really one, so that’s okay.

Village Websites
Banwell Village Website – www.banwell.info 
Contact: Graham Found, email: graham@banwell.info Tel:822619

Banwell Parish Council Website –  www.banwell.org
Contact Jony Russell, email: wordsatwork@macunlimited.net Tel: 822715

The Friends of Banwell Primary School Website – www.banwell.info/friends

Westfield Residents Assoc - www.westfield.banwell.info
email westfield@banwell.info

Banwell Bowling Club Website – www.geocities.com/johnnyamos2002

Banwell Royal British Legion Website – www.rbl.banwell.info

St Andrew’s Church

A Soup Lunch
at the 

Village Hall
on

Monday 13th February

and then

Thursday Lent Lunches

9th March
16th March
23rd March
30th March

6th April
from 12.30  – 1.30pm

£1.00
All welcome

Women’s World 
Day Of Prayer
This year’s service will be held on Friday 3rd 
March in St. Andrew’s Church at 7 p.m.

Please note the time.  We are holding the 
service in the evening in order to give 
those who work an opportunity to come.  
If going out in the evening presents a dif-
ficulty to anyone who would otherwise like 
to come, please get in touch with either Chris 
Drew (tel: 822873) or Dinah Harrison (tel: 
822344) and we will do our best to arrange 
transport.

This year’s service has been prepared by 
the Christian Women of South Africa on the 
theme “Signs of the Times”.  Our speaker 
will be Moira Cowell from Wells.

All  - men, women and young people - 
are welcome to this interdenominational 
service.

Dinah Harrison 
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Seniors Club
A happy new year to all our friends. When 
we met after Christmas we all talked about 
how we had enjoyed ourselves – it was so 
nice to be together again and have our usual 
afternoon tea and biscuits. Derek was the 
caller for our game of bingo and his way 
of calling made for light-hearted laughter 
among the members. We went by coach to 
the Theatre and saw “Cinderella”. Jimmy 
Cricket was Buttons; he was excellent even 
though he had a very bad throat, which made 
it difficult for him to speak. The children 
were very good and looked lovely in their 
costumes. One little boy went up on stage 
dressed as “Batman”; he was the winner of 
the competition. Each child had been given 
a bag of goodies but he was given a lol-
lipop. Well, the expression on his face was 
marvelous – you could see his disappoint-
ment. Jimmy gave him one prize at a time 
and eventually he was given a carrier bag 
of prizes. He was such a happy little boy, all 
smiles, as he came off the stage.

The other artists were very good with lovely 
voices. We had a marvelous time, thanks to 
Dollie’s organization.

Banwell Town 
Twinning

Wishes you all a 

HAPPY NEW YEAR

It’s THE ANNUAL SUNDAY 
LUNCH & A.G.M.

On Sunday 26th February 12noon for 
12.30pm Delicious Sunday winter 
stews and puddings £5 per person                 

B.Y.O. wine etc

Contact Jeanne Evans 01934 823878 
Numbers before Tues 14th Feb please!

Look forward to seeing you all
At The Scout & Guide Headquarters.

Are you missing 
out? 
Your village Post Office is having an Open  
Afternoon on Wednesday 22nd February 
from 2:30 pm until 4:30pm.  Jean and Law-
rence will be the other side of the counter to 
explain and talk to you about the services 
available through the Post Office here in 
the village. 

At the moment there are some very attractive 
offers of £50 money back on Post Office 
Homephone, Car and House Insurance . 
There will be a free draw for some Bubbly 
and Chocolates on the day, so pop into the 
Post office for more details. 

On The Web
The Parish News is now available on-line at 
[www.banwellparishnews.org.uk]. You can 
browse the current issue or download back 
issues. There is also the facility to view or 
download the pictures that have appeared in 
the magazine over the past six months. You 
can also email us direct from the website. 
The website will be updated in line with the 
printed copy.

WI
How privileged we were to have Mr John 
Bawdon coming along to our January meet-
ing to show slides of his life set around 
growing and exhibiting chryanthemums. 
John was born in Banwell and was brought 
into this world by Nurse Thomas. He is now 
head gardener at Combe lodge in Blagdon. 
He is not your average grower – he is a 
National Champion with lots of gold med-
als gained at all the famous shows, also a 
national judge. His slides showed some 
amazing displays from Japan and the con-
tinent. We had a full house to hear how he 
achieved the perfect bloom.

At our next meeting in February Mrs Ann 
Bowing will come along and talk about 
‘Tynesfield’ – A Gothic Gem.

We welcome visitors to come along and join 
us. We always have excellent speakers, lots 
of outings and most of all – fun.

The Very First 
Valentine Card 
A Legend
The Roman Emperor Claudius II needed 
soldiers. He suspected that marriage made 
men want to stay at home instead of fighting 
wars, so he outlawed marriage.

A kind-hearted young priest named Valen-
tine felt sorry for all the couples who wanted 
to marry, but couldn’t. So secretly he mar-
ried as many couples as he could - until the 
Emperor found out and condemned him to 
death. While he was in prison waiting execu-
tion, Valentine showed love and compassion 
to everyone around him, including his jailer. 
The jailer had a young daughter who was 
blind, but through Valentine’s prayers, she 
was healed. Just before his death in Rome on 
14 February, he wrote her a farewell message 
signed ‘From your Valentine.’ 

So the very first Valentine card was not 
between lovers, but between a priest about 
to die, and a little girl, healed through his 
prayers.

CONTACTS			   Tel.

Church of England.	 Revd. David  Lockyer, The Vicarage, 3 East Street. Banwell	 822320

Methodist.	 Revd. Sam, Wesley Manse, Dinghurst Rd, Churchill	 852314

Roman Catholic.	 Revd. Fr. Peter Slocombe, The Presbytery, Tweentown, Cheddar	742564

These are the four abuses: desire to suc-
ceed in order to make oneself famous; 
taking credit for the labours of others; 
refusal to correct one’s errors despite 
advice; refusal to change one’s ideas 
despite warnings.

Confucius

Car-ride
A teenager who had just received her provi-
sional licence offered to drive her parents to 
church. After a hair-raising ride, they finally 
reached their destination. The mother got 
out of the car and said in a quiet but fervent 
voice: “Thank you!” 

“Anytime,” her daughter replied. 

As the woman slammed the car door she 
said, “I wasn’t talking to you. I was talking 
to God.” 
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Copy for the next issue by the 24th February
Editor: Dave Colbourne, The Gate House, East Street, Banwell. Tel.822902

Advertisement Manager: Mike Hebden, 1 Chestnut Close. Banwell. Tel.823517
theeditor@banwellparishnews.org.uk

Mothers’ Union
Our Deanery President, Mrs Liz Green 
reported to the Branch about the National 
Meeting of the Mothers’ Union held at 
Portman Road Football Ground, Ipswich 
in 2005. This was a very well organized 
event with a ‘Glastonbury Pop Festival’ 
style stage and large screens so that every 
one could see and hear well. There were 
25 Provincial Presidents from around the 
world, Cathedral and other choirs and reli-
gious dance groups to enhance the various 
services. Bearing in mind that the Mothers’ 
Union functions in some 74 countries and 
has approx.3.6 million members, tickets 
for this event were strictly limited. When 
our World-wide President Trish Haywood 
welcomed everyone, she said that this was 
the largest gathering we had ever had at a 
National General Meeting.

One session was of great interest and was 
led by Diane Jordan. [Many of you will have 
seen Diane on BBC ‘Songs of Praise’.] After 
her personal address, she interviewed three 
of the Overseas Provincial Presidents...all 
highly talented women whose Provinces 
cover huge areas in Africa. To hear the situ-
ation, at first hand, of our members and how 
they are endeavouring to empower women 
in these African countries was heartening 
– and yet very shocking that such appalling 
conditions exist in these modern times. So 
much of Africa is continually destroyed by 
‘wars’ and wicked dictators. It was interest-
ing to note that one government (in Uganda) 
was calling for experienced people to help 
guide the new leaders and civil servants on 

the right track..... not old colonialism, but 
a mutual progression for the benefit of all. 
That seems a good idea as everyone can 
help each other to progress where there is 
the wish and a lack of false pride.

One is proud that the endeavours of the 
members and workers of the Mothers’ Union 
are really making a difference in the Cam-
paign to Make Poverty History.

Then, while we had tea and biscuits, always 
kindly supplied and organized by Eila and 
Valerie, Barry Mather showed us his video 
of our Christmas Luncheon. This was very 
enjoyable and caused much laughter and 
pleasure as we recalled a jolly occasion.

Coming Events.

The Lady Day Service at All Saint’s Weston-s-
Mare on March 23rd at 2.30pm[Banners]

Our next Branch Meeting at the Village Hall 
on Feb 8th 2.30pm. Speaker: Helen Warwick 
of the Christian Alliance Homes.

March 8th: Branch Annual General Meeting 
at the Village Hall 2.30pm

P.Reynolds

A friend is someone who knows the

•	 song in your heart

•	 and can sing it

•	 back to you when you have forgotten

	 the words.

ROBERT COMBER
HANDYMAN

For all small jobs in the house and garden,
Including - woodwork, plumbing, 
furniture repair and assembly.

Put up that shelf or paint that gate.
Need that extra hand?

Telephone 01934 513092
Mobile 07796 122485

E-mail : comberhandyman@aol.com

 

News From The 
Gardening Club
Members and friends enjoyed an excellent 
Annual Dinner at Worlebury Golf Club last 
month with 43 people attending.

The monthly meetings recommence on 
Thursday 23rd February when we have 
Dr George Hargreaves speaking on Came-
lias. We regret that Chris Cudlipp, who 
was booked for this meeting, has had to 
cancel.

We meet in the Village Hall starting at 
7.30pm. Non-members are always wel-
come. Cost £1.50 including refreshments.

At our October meeting when Terry Bratcher 
spoke on dahlias he kindly offered 12 dahlia 
cuttings as a prize, to be collected at the end 
of March / beginning of April.   There will be 
a  separate raffle for these at this meeting as 
well as the usual one. The competition will 
be for the best ‘Jar of Marmalade’.

Diary Date: Spring Show - Saturday 25th 
March. Further details may be obtained on 

The Kathleen 
Jones Family 
Charity
Nol072899

The awards made from the Kathleen Jones 
Family Charity for 2006 are as follows;

Carols under the Tower £100; 

Banwell in Bloom £50; 

The Mendip Society £200 toward the 
restoration of the William Beard grave 
stone.

Subject to the agreement of the PCC, 
repainting and reguilding of the church 
clock estimated at £1000;

Scout & Guide Hut Roof £250;

The fire station roof repairs are now com-
plete, we will forward the £250 granted in 
2002. It is hoped that the erection of the new 
village road signs designed and financed by 
the charity will soon be completed.

Live as if you die tomorrow. Learn as if 
you live forever. 

Gandhi

People who drink to drown their 
sorrow should be told that sorrow 
knows how to swim. 

Anne Landers
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Closed roads
A371 Castle Hill from East Street to The Rhodyate
A371 West Street From Wolvershill Road to East Street
Dark Lane the whole length
High Street from A371 West Street to Littlefields Rise

Alternative routes
• A371 (Knightcott Road/Locking Moor Road)
• A370 (Flowerdown Bridge/Herluin Way)
• Winterstoke Road
• Broadway
• A370 Bridgwater Road
• A38 (Turnpike Road/Bridgwater Road)
• A371 (Sidcot Lane/Banwell Road)

Construction Works

The works are to provide a new drainage system from Castle Hill to
the car park on West Street, construct the 'narrowing' at the Old
Bakery and resurfacing.

The closure is required because the construction will not allow the
passage of vehicles through the village. To avoid another closure in
the foreseeable future, sewer work by Wessex Water and bridge
repairs by the Highway Agency will be carried out at the same time.

Businesses

We will supply plans of the diversion to local
businesses so they can inform customers and suppliers
of the appropriate route to their premises.

Access

Reasonable access will be maintained for residents 
and businesses and site staff will be available should
any problems arise.

Feedback

Your comments on the construction works are valuable to us and in
May, on completion of works, there will be an opportunity to provide
feedback.

Contact

Streets and Open Spaces 
01934 888 802

Banwell road closures
Works will start on Monday 13 March 2006 
and could last up to 8 weeks.
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Burns’ Night 
Success
A night to be remembered

Continuing what has now 
become a tradition in Ban-
well, the village hall com-
mittee produced an evening 
crammed full of good food, 
good music and good com-
pany. In fact the hall was so 
full that it was difficult to 
find enough room to dance! 

Well done to all those who 
made it happen. It has be-
come and continues to be, one of the high-
lights of the village calendar.

My formula for success is rise early, 
work late, and strike oil.

Paul Getty

I shall allow no man to belittle my soul 
by making me hate him.

Booker T. Washington

Gardening Tips 
For February

This month usually brings 
slightly warmer tempera-
tures and the first signs 
that spring is near. Cover 

pots with polythene or cloches to warm 
the soil in readiness for sowing early veg-
etable crops next month. Lift, divide and 
replant overgrown clumps of snowdrops 
once finished flowering. Feed fruit trees by 
dressing round the roots sulphate of potash 
or good fertiliser. Towards the end of the 
month prepare the ground for sowing hardy 
annuals. In mild weather continue planting 
trees and shrubs. Container - grown plants 
can be planted at almost any time of the 
year. Prune hard any shrubs such as cornus 
and salix Do the same to buddleias and late 
flowering clematis.

Another Big 
Thank You 
For Caring At 
Christmas
In addition to the van-loads of goods we 
thanked you for last month, we were able 
to send donations to Caring at Christmas 
totalling £290 (this includes an anonymous 
cash donation received over Christmas).   
Thank you, everybody, for your kind & 
generous support.

Ann Lambert, 
Eric Small & 

Dinah Harrison.

Scouts & Guides 
Christmas Quackers….

Boxing Day seems a long time ago, but not 
too long to say a massive thank -you to the 
Brewers Arms for providing not only the 
venue for the Duck Race but also a mag-
nificent first prize in the shape of a generous 
Christmas Hamper. The First Banwell Scout 
and Guide Group Executive Committee 
would also like to thank all those parents 
and supporters who bought racing Ducks and 
who came along to join in the fun. We had a 
really good time, and made front page in the 
Weston and Worle News to boot. 

Roof News……….

The bad news is that the Scout and Guide 
Headquarters is in need of a new roof. The 
good news is that we have raised about half 
of the money which will be needed with 
funds generated by the Christmas Fayre and 
the Duck Race. 

We were thrilled to have a donation from the 
Kathleen Jones Trust for the sum of £250 
which will also help to make the new roof a 
reality. Our grateful thanks to the Trustees 
for their generosity. It is much appreciated.

Family Quiz Night.

Saturday 18th March in the Scout and Guide 
Headquarters. Get a team together with fam-
ily and friends to exercise your brain, and 
have a fun evening. Buffet included – bring 
your own wine or beer.

Soft drinks, tea and coffee on sale.  Tickets 
from Banwell News. Adults £3, children 
over 3 years £2. Proceeds to assist with the 
cost of the new roof. Come and join us!
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Save our Footpath
North Somerset District Council.  
Footpath AX3/46 Winthill to Whit-
ley Head Definitive Map Modifica-
tion Order.  Footpath to Bridleway.  
Reference EB/MOD 08.

If you value your footpaths please 
support me and object to the above 
Order in writing to : Director of De-
velopment and Environment, North 
Somerset Council, Streets and Open 
Spaces, Weston Court, Oldmixon 
Crescent, Weston-super-Mare BS24 
9AU, to arrive not later than 25th 
February 2006.   You must state your 

reasons, including the length of time you have seen the signs on the two field gates and any 
challenging to Horse Riders.  Also quote Reference EB/MOD 08.

All previous objections need to be renewed.  Remember Golling Lane, how pleasant it 
was.

Thank you.
Jean Harris,

Winthill Farm

It’s All Relative
A psychiatrist visited a Norwich mental 
institution and asked a patient, “How did 
you get here? What was the nature of your 
illness?” He got this reply... “Well, it all 
started when I got married, and I reckon I 
should never have done it. I married a widow 
with a grown daughter who then became 
my stepdaughter. My dad came to visit us, 
fell in love with my lovely stepdaughter, 
then married her. And so my stepdaughter 
was now my stepmother. Soon, my wife 
had a son who was, of course, my daddy’s 
brother-in-law, since he is the half-brother 
of my stepdaughter, who is now, of course, 
my daddy’s wife. So, as I told you, when my 
stepdaughter married my daddy, she was at 
once my stepmother. Now, since my new son 

is brother to my stepmother, he also became 
my uncle. As you know, my wife is my step-
grandmother since she is my stepmother’s 
mother. Don’t forget that my stepmother is 
my stepdaughter. Remember, too, that I am 
my wife’s grandson. But hold on just a few 
minutes more. You see, since I’m married 
to my step-grandmother, I am not only the 
wife’s grandson and her hubby, but I am also 
my own grandfather. Now can you under-
stand how I got put in this place?”

If men are so wicked with religion, what 
would they be without it?

Benjamin Franklin

Year 2 has been learning about alliteration. We 
tried to describe ourselves with a word beginning 
with the same sound as our names. Creating this 
poem.

To advertise in this magazine give our  advertisement manager 

Mike Hebden 
a call on 823517 to discuss your requirements

Inside the Classroom

Inside the classroom there is ...
Angry Aiden being angry,
Antique Aimee eating an apple,
Angry Alastair eating an apple.
Athletic Alex eating an apple in the corner,
Beautiful Becky batting,
Big Brandon Hopkins batting,
Beautiful Brandon Scott bouncing around 	
	 the classroom,
Kind Caitlin caring for cats,
Careful Chloe clapping,
Evil Edward being evil,
Excellent Elena doing easy work,
Evil Elise enjoying being evil,
Hulk Harry hopping to a hulk,
Haunted Heather being haunted,
Holy Holly helping,
Hopping Hugh hopping around the 
	 classroom,

Jumping Jacob jumps all day,
Gingerbread Jasper jumped down the 	
	 road,
Jammy Joshua jumping on jam on a piece 	
	 of toast,
Jumping Joseph jumped all the way home,
Cool Katie counting numbers,
Laughing Livvy laughing in the corner,
Lovely Luke loving everybody,
Mad Madeline making a mask.
Magic Megan making a spell on a frog,
Nicking Nicole nicking gold,
Smiley Samuel smiling his head off,
Stormy Sophia storming,
Swimming Sophie swimming in circles,
And
Small Stevie so small no one can see him.

By Y2 and Miss Williams
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W H A T ’ S  O N  T H I S  M O N T H

Abbreviations: * Visitors Welcome; V.H. Village Hall; M.H. Methodist Hall; 
	 P.H. Playgroup Hall; Y.C.C. Youth and Community Centre. 

MONDAY
13th       12.30 - 1.30 pm	 Soup Lunch	 *	 V.H.
13th	 7.30 pm	 Parish Council	 *	 V.H.
27th           7.30 pm                      “          “                                             	 *          Meth. Hall
Weekly	 10.00 am	 Keep Fit & Tap Dancing	 *	 V.H.
Weekly	 6.45 - 8.15 pm	 Cub Scouts	 *	 Scout Hall
Weekly	    6.00 - 8.45 pm         Beginners & Advanced Yoga       	            *	        V.H.

TUESDAY
Weekly	 4.30 – 5.30 pm	 Beavers	 *	 Scout Hall
Weekly	 10.00 am	 Mendip Art Group (term time only)	 *	 V.H.
Weekly	 1.00 - 3.30 pm	 Playgroup	 *	 P. H.
Weekly	 5.45 - 7.15 pm	 Brownies	 *	 V.H.
Weekly	 7.00 - 9.00 pm	 Guides	 *	 Scout Hall

WEDNESDAY
1st & 15th 1.30  - 3.30 pm	 Baby Clinic	 *	 V.H.
8th	 2.30 pm	 Mothers’ Union - Speaker: Helen Warwick
		  Christian Alliance Homes	 *	 V.H.	
11th	 7.15 pm	 Royal British Legion	 *	 Scout Hall
Weekly	 7.30 pm      	 Bell Ringing Practice	 *	 St.Andrews
Weekly	 8.00 pm      	 Banwell Sequence Dance Club	 *	 V.H.
Weekly	 1.30 pm      	 Bridge Club	 *	 V.H.
Weekly       1.30 - 3pm	 Baby & Toddler Group 	 *	 P.H.

THURSDAY
9th & 23rd 10.00 am	 Banwell Short Mat Bowling	 * 	 V.H.
2nd & 16th 7.30 pm      	         “        “       “        “      	 *	 V.H
9th	 7.00 pm	 W.I. Speaker: Mrs Ann Bowring
		  “Tynesfield - a Gothic Gem” 	 *	 V.H.
23rd           7.30 pm                  Gardening Club - Speaker: Chris Cudlipp
		  “Year round through the eyes of a camera”	 *	 V.H.
Weekly	 7.30 – 10.00 pm	 Youth Club (term time only)	 *	 Y.C.C.
Weekly      1.00 - 3.30pm	 Playgroup	 *	 P.H.
Weekly	 2.30 pm            	 Seniors’ Club	 *	 V.H.
Weekly	 5.30 - 6.30 pm	 Rainbows	 *	 Scout Hall

FRIDAY
10th	 7.30 pm	 Archaeology Society –  Speaker: Ann 
		  Freeman “History of Herb Gardens in the
		  Bristol Area” 	 *	 V.H.
Weekly	 7.30 – 9.30 pm	 Scouts	 *	 Scout Hall
Weekly	 9.30 - 11.45 am	 Baby & Toddler Group	 *	 Scout Hall

SUNDAY
Weekly	 11.00 am	 Judo Club	 *	 Y.C.C.

ALG ELECTRICS 
For all of your household, commercial and in‑
dustrial electrics. We Provide a 10 year warranty 
guaranteeing you total peace of mind. Please call 
for a free, no obligation quotation.
(Mobile 07932 186590) 		 822759

ANGELA BROMWICH. SADDLER
Made to measure Quality Bridlework
repairs to Saddlery, Rugs etc
‘Westholm’ Westfield Lane
Draycott. Cheddar      		  743141

FURNITURE REPAIR AND RESTORATION.
Furniture Repairs; 
Antique Restoration; Cabinet Making.
Free estimates.  			   820426

WEIGHT LOSS & HEALTH SOLUTIONS
Want to lose weight, improve your health or gain 
more energy?
For more information or to arrange a free dem‑
onstration call Guy
www.herbal-health.org.uk                        824417

WOODCHARM FITTED BEDROOMS 
Made to measure and expertly fitted.  
Wardrobes, chests of drawers and cupboards.  
Quality at competitive prices.  
Showroom 17 Lynx Crescent off 
Winterstoke Road.   		  414598

Local Traders

National Nest 
Box Week 
14 – 21 February
National Nest Box Week begins on St Val-
entine’s Day, the traditional date for birds to 
pair up for the new breeding season.

The British Trust for Ornithology (BTO) 
aims to urge everyone with nest boxes to 
clean them out and check that they are in 
tip-top condition for the coming breeding 
season. This is also the very best time to 
put up new boxes. 

Nest Boxes are important for birds and other 
wildlife - including mammals like bats and 
hedgehogs and insects like bumble bees and 
hornets - because modern habitats are often 
very short of the holes and cavities they need 
to nest and roost safely. 

The best boxes for an ordinary garden are 
those for tits - they have a very good chance 

of being occupied. In many gardens, particu-
larly those in modern developments, these 
nest boxes are the only places for these birds 
to nest safely.

Making Boxes: The design and materials of 
a nest box are important since it needs to be 
well insulated and of the correct dimensions 
for the birds to be successful. Unfortunately 
some boxes are not well made and many do 
not last long. 

Making boxes is easy and an excellent fam-
ily activity. Details of how to make standard 
tit boxes, and how and where to erect them, 
are available free-of-charge from: NNBW, 
Freepost 1155, CANTERBURY, Kent CT3 
4BR. The same address can be used to or-
der the ‘Official Nest Box’ and to find out 
about others that are available for birds, bats 
and even insects! Nest box-making events 
will be taking place all over the country 
organised by county Wildlife Trusts, RSPB 
local groups and others and they should 
be contacted for details of local events.  
http://www.bto.org/notices/nnbw2005.htm
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WESTCOAST INTERIORS
KITCHENS AND BEDROOMS
Showroom: Unit 2, Wolvershill Industrial Units
off Wolvershill Road, Banwell	   820025
Sliding mirror wardrobes made to measure.

DELICIOUS
West Street, Banwell
Fish and Chips & Chinese Take Away meals
Extensive menu 
For people who enjoy good food 	 823050

BANWELL POST OFFICE
24 West Street, Banwell. BS29 6DB 	 822244 
Support your local ‘Community Award Winning’ 
Post Office, the only village banking facility. 
The ‘One Stop Post Shop’ for all your greetings 
cards, postal and stationery requirements.

A. J. Autos
Unit 1, Wolvershill Industrial Units	 824434
Banwell
Vehicle repairs & maintenance,
insurance work & M.O.T’s Arranged

PLASTERING AND 
BUILDING MAINTENANCE
Steven Sherwood BA(Hons)
Telephone: 820695/07958 021303
for quotes and advice on all building restoration.

FUNERAL DIRECTOR
24 HR. SERVICE	  822880
J. Irving, Pennyard, East Street, Banwell
Family run business. Est. 100 years. 
Private Chapel of Rest.

WILL WRITING SERVICE
Wills professionally prepared in the privacy of
your home.
Fixed fees include advice and Instruction
taking: £61 single  £82 husband and wife.
Tel.: David READ Services on 	 513489

KNIGHTCOTT MOTORS
Knightcott  	 822335
For new and quality used cars
and light commercials.

STEPHEN BENNETT & SON, BICSc 
The Knoll, Wint hill, Banwell, BS29 6NG. Com‑
mercial contract cleaners. Specialist carpet and 
upholstery cleaners.
Certified pest controllers.
(Mobile 07889 981019)	   Tel & Fax  822347

NORTH SOMERSET COUNCILLORS
Hugh Parsons
Banwell Castle	 822263
Tony Lake	 852400
Ann Harley	 842069

BANWELL VILLAGE PHARMACY	 820944
Next Banwell Surgery, Westfield Rd.Fax 823869
Mon‑Fri 9‑12.30 & 3‑5.30 (closed Thurs pm) Sat 
9‑12. Comprehensive medicines and NHS
prescription service. Open to all including
patients at other surgeries.

A. E. & S. M. VICKERY
26 West Street	 822412
Family Butchers
We can supply your weekly meat or
fill your freezer.

REGISTERED CHILDMINDER
Shadow Walk, Elborough Village
Vacancies availble for local school run
Safe and friendly environment NCMA and Of‑
sted registered. For more info please call Emma 
01934 820704 or 07810081737

BANWELL ACTIVITY TOYS CENTRE
Shirley Davies, Eastermead Farm	 823926
Top quality range of TP garden swings, slides,
climbing frames, toboggans, trampolines,
tractors and trailers, farms and forts, wooden 
dolls houses and furniture. Lots in stock

WORLE GLASS
WINDOWS & JOINERY
Unit 7, Worle Industrial Estate,
Oueensway, Worle.	  515470
For all your new work and replacements.

MOBILE HAIR CARE AND DESIGN
by Khanitha Masters B.A.(drama)
Fully qualified to create and care for YOUR 
beautiful hair style to suit your individual fea‑
tures. Competitive rates. Wedding and special 
event styling with a “different look”.     	 822367

PAINTER & DECORATOR
High quality guaranteed
30 years experience
fully insured - free estimates
Mike Worrall. 07747 102287		  823696

VIKING BARS
Indoor/Outdoor licensed bars all events cov‑
ered. Birthdays, weddings, disco’s etc.
Fully licenced, professional service.
All areas Tel Mark 		       07761 332743

Shop Locally
AQUABLAST (24hr DRAIN SERVICE) 
Hillend Farm, Hillend	  824355
Low Rates, High Pressure Jetting.
Toilets, Sinks, Drains and Gutters Unblocked.
Drain Replacing. Root Cutting & 
Colour CCTV Surveys.

A. P. T. MOTORS	 820663
Summer Lane, Banwell
Servicing, Repairs, M.O.T. 
New & Used Car Sales, 
Body Repairs, Insurance Work.
www.aptmotors.co.uk.

E.M.C. SCHOOL OF MOTORING
Straight Forward Planned 
Professional Tuition by D.O.T. ADI 	 822250
Mike Curtis, 
MIAM ‑ WAPDI - D.O.T. ADI - MSA ‑ DIA

TOPAZ DESIGNS
Let me create a new look for your home. 
Inspired designs and redecoration carried out.  
Add style and enhance the value of your property. 
Free consultation, no obligation.  
Call Angie on 823314 or mobile 07887768214 

Interior and Exterior Decorating   
Steve Price for all property maintenance.
Also fitted kitchens etc.
No job to small.
mobile 07766 223970  or   	  515850

BANWELL NEWS
Ian, Jean & Paul at
36 West Street	 822226
Newsagents, Confectioners, Tobacconists
and Grocers. Video library & National Lottery.

FOR ALL WASHING MACHINE AND
VACUUM CLEANER
Repairs and Service
Phone R. A. Kemp	 823250
CARAVAN SALES & CALOR GAS
Davan Caravans Ltd.	 510606
St. Georges, Weston‑super‑Mare

BANWELL GARDEN NURSERIES
Castle Hill Banwell	 822246
Shrubs, Conifers, Fruit trees, Compost, Peat.
Wide range of garden sundries. Landscaping
service. Sheds, conservatories, stoneware,
slabs, Contact us first for all gardening needs.

DIGITAL T. V., 
AERIAL &  SATELLITE SYSTEMS
Sky-Freeview & Freesat sold, 
installed and repaired.
Stuart Jack, AMIPRE	 820028
33 High Street, Banwell

TREE SERVICE
Court Farm, Wrington, Somerset.	 862229
Tree Surgery; Dangerous Trees; Tree Felling;
Conifer reduction; Hedge Trimming.
Free estimates. Fully insured (N. F. U.)
Hardwood Logs £65 a truckfull; double £120.

PAINTING & DECORATING
Interior & exterior decorating, wallpapering
Artexing and gyprock coving. etc
Fully Insured No V.A.T. 
D J Newton  mobile 0788 1698072.	 823309

ROOFCHECK - Roofing Contractors, 
All re-roofing repairs, replacement of fascias, 
soffits and guttering in PVC carried out promptly 
and expertly.
Member of the Guild of Builders and Contractors
Tel. Anytime	 644430

GUITAR TUITION 
Classically trained guitarist teaches classical 
through pop. No guitar needed .
Also guitars bought and sold. Available as solo 
artist for parties, clubs and functions.		
Phone Terry	 824552

REGISTERED OSTEOPATH	 844764
Peter Everett, DO MRO
No. 6 Corner House
Woodborough Road Winscombe
24‑hour service. Home visits by arrangement.

J&M CARPETS
Your local Carpet Specialist
Supply and Fit, Domestic and Contract
Free estimates, Planning and Home Selection 
service. (�����������������������������   mobile   07905 421863)	 820783

CHOP ‘N’ CHANGE
Unisex Hair & Beauty Salon
Special rates for OAP’s, Racoon Hair Exten‑
sions. Highlights, Colours and Perms,Waxing, 
Manicures & Pedicures. 
60 Grenville Avenue, Locking.Tel	 820001

Keep Banwell Alive
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CHIROPODIST
David Anderson MBChA, MSSCh  	 750329  
Please ‘phone for an appointment or Home visit.  
Clinic held in Banwell Village Hall Wed. a.m.

BANWELL GARAGE MOTOR ENGINEERS
20 Knightcott Road, Banwell	 823200
Servicing & repairs, all makes petrol/diesel.
MOT’s arranged. Breakdown & recovery serv‑
ice. Welding and auto electrical work.
Competitive rates. Call Darcy Smith now.

LEARNER DRIVING CENTRES
Unique fast track learning system, patient & 
friendly female instructor, Pass Plus registered.
Kinlay French DSA ADI	 824246

QUALIFIED ELECTRICIAN
City & Guilds - 16th Edition Regs
Electrical Instalations.
Extra Sockets Securitylights etc.
Free quotes. No obligation. No VAT
Steve Insley (Mobile 07971 413603)	 812709

BEAUTY THERAPY IN BANWELL
Waxing, manicures, pedicures, facials, lash tint‑
ing and aromatherapy massage.
Gift Vouchers available.  City & Guilds
For appointments or enquiries ring Nicola on 	
822422 / Mobile 07944 737406

HORIZON COMPUTERS 
101 High Street Worle������� 	 524664
Everything for the home and office
Software – Consumables – Accessories –
Stationery all  unbeatable prices.
Custom Built Computers delivered & installed

HIGHFIELD KENNELS AND CATTERY	822372
High Street, Banwell
Mon – Sat 10am – 6pm.  Sun 10am – 2pm
Heated accommodation.  Family run Business
Delivery & Collection service.  Fully Insured
www.kennelandcattery.co.uk

Timber Work Buildings
Timber Yard, Shute Shelve, Cross.
Manufacturers, Top Quality Sheds,
Sunhouses, Workshops, Garages, 
Conservatories, Storm Porches.
Call and see, or phone	 732396

BOULTERS OF BANWELL LTD.
Knightcott Banwell	 822137
‘The Country Store that gives you more’
Garden Machinery. Tools and Workwear plus-
Outdoor Pursuits & Equestrian Equipment

CORONETTE COIFFURE & CLIPPERS
3 West Street, Banwell	 823631
Hairdressing to suit all needs including
separate Barber’s Shop. Professional and
advanced City & Guilds qualified stylists.
Est. 1974. Late night Fridays.

‘CHILLIES’
26 Church Street
Indian and English takeaway foods 
Finest currys in Banwell        822775 or 824920
FREE HOME DELIVERY (min order £10.00)

WINSCOMBE SOCIAL CLUB	 842624
7 Sandford Rd, Winscombe (opp. free c/park)
New members welcome, £3 year membership.
Cheapest drinks in the area, live entertainment
1st & 3rd Sats, Bingo Sun eve. & Tues. eve.
Large hall & function rooms free to members.

The Elms B&B 
Wolvershill Road, Banwell 
offers guests a comfortable & luxurious stay.
Please telephone for enquiries	 824925
or 07929 560 536
Visit  www.theelmsbedandbreakfast.co.uk

FOR ALL OCCASIONS
BUFFETS AND DINNER PARTIES
Weddings, birthdays, funerals, coming of age 
parties all catered for with delicious home‑
cooked food from a  wide variety of menus.  
Ring Cheryl Alton  - eve &  w/e 	 822017

DPS Ltd
Painting & Decorating
No job too small. Property maintenance Plumb‑
ing/electrical/gardening jobs Rubbish removal
Mobile 07715127951 or 	 824264

WEDDING AND EVENING GOWNS
Something special? Wedding and Evening
Gowns made to order.
Yvonne Sargent, The Caves, Banwell. 	 820516

BANWELL PARISH CLERK
Mrs Jo Duffy
Clover Cottage
66 West Street, Banwell
(Phone calls Mon-Fri 9am - 5pm)  	 824210
Email: clerk@banwell.org

GARDEN NEEDS & HOME NEEDS
4 North Road
For all your garden and home maintenance
tree felling ,hedgecutting, whatever you need!!
Call Andy 	 824105

Support Local Traders

Typeset by Dave Colbourne The Gate House East Street Banwell Telephone 822902
Printed by S P Press Cheddar Telephone  744568 Fax  744320

WI Visit School
On Thursday 19th January some ladies 
from the Women’s Institute came to visit 
our school, Banwell Primary School.  They 
came to do a craft workshop with us, Year 3.  
We did the most exciting things you could 
ever do!  We did sewing and painting won-

derful glasses.  The 
first thing I did was to 
sew some lovely pup-
pets.  I did two finger 
puppets, a baby mouse 
and mummy mouse: I 
enjoyed sewing them 
very much.  The next 
fun thing I did was to 
paint some glasses.  We 
could choose which 
stickers we would like 
to stick on our glass.  
I put some cute teddy bears on my glass.  
They are planning on coming to do it with 
another class.

Jessie Arlidge
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